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Newsletter 24           Week beginning 18th March 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Year 2 Festival 
On Monday, our lovely Year 2s went off to Runnymede Hall to perform in the Infant Music Festival. They 
had been practising hard and performed beautifully on the day. A huge well done to them for 
representing our school so well. 
  

Cross Country Success! 
On Tuesday, representatives from Key Stage 2 took part in our local Cross Country Event at Garons in 
Southend. Mr Radford said all the children ran their socks off and we are so proud of each and every one 
of them. A special mention needs to go to our Year 6 girls who came third in their category overall!  

 
 

A huge well done to all! 
 

CELEBRATE 
 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Grace, Tommy, Charlie, Molly, Freddie, Class 2, Serena, Madison, 

Evie, Sammy, Sam, Ed, Sam, Kodie, Frankie 

VIP Lunchers: Chloe, Elsie 

3PR Winners: Year 6 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 95.00% Below national 

Class 1 84.58% Below national 

Class 2 97.92% Above national 

Class 3 92.33% Below national 

Class 4 99.33% Above national 

Class 5 96.67% Above national 

Class 6 94.81% Below national 
Whole 
School 94.65% Below national 

Weekly 
Average 95.63% Above national  

 

Class 
4 

MORE NEWS 
EYFS Theatre Trip 
On Wednesday, our littlest members of Montgomerie went to the Towngate Theatre to watch  Dear Zoo. 
Mrs Le Marie and Mrs Wiles said that the children enjoyed it so much and they were fantastically behaved. 
We are very proud of them 

 
 

     

mailto:admin@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk

